State of Tennessee DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1102

> MR. DART KENDALL PRESIDENT AQUA GREEN UTILITY, INC. 3350 GALTS ROAD ACWORTH, GA 30102



State of Tennessee **DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES**

William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1102

July 12, 2022

Mr. Dart Kendall Aqua Green Utility, Inc. President e-copy: dart@aquagreenutility.com 3350 Galts Road Acworth, GA 30102

Subject: Notice of Complete Application for NPDES Permit Number SOP-16009

Aqua Green Utility, Inc.

Ramer, McNairy County, Tennessee

Dear Mr. Kendall:

The Division of Water Resources (the division) acknowledges the receipt of a permit application in our office on July 11, 2022. Rules of the Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation, Division of Water Resources, Chapter 0400-40-5-.05 (2): *Permit Application, Issuance*, state, in part:

"The applicant will be provided notice of completeness of the application and re-submitted material within 30 days of a determination that such material constitutes a complete application. This provision does not preclude the commissioner from later requesting additional material that subsequent to the notice of completeness is determined to be necessary for permit processing."

Our review of the permit application showed that you have submitted all the information required for the permit reissuance. If your complete application was mailed to our office 180 days prior to the current permit expiration date of January 31, 2022, and the permit is not reissued by that date, discharges from the facility will be automatically authorized through administrative extension of the current permit.

If you have questions, please contact the division at your local Field Office at 1-888-891-TDEC; or, at this office, please contact Ms. Anastasia Sharp at (615) 532-1508 or by E-mail at *Anastasia.Sharp@tn.gov*.

Sincerely,

Anastasia Sharp, E.I. Land-Based Systems

Wastusio Straip

cc: Permit Section File